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The Lost Coast H O W L E R
www.lostcoastkc.org

www.facebook.com/lostcoastkennelclub
PO Box 6808, Eureka, CA 95502-6808

October 2016
Editor: Tina Moulton

President’s Corner
LCKC BOARD

 OF DIRECTORS

Officers:

BEVERLY MORGAN LEWIS
President

JILL OTTO
Vice President
KRIS SMITH

Secretary
SUSAN HARTMAN DEAN

Treasurer

Members of the Board:

Sara Borok
Deb St. Myers
Emily Dalton

Next meeting:
Tuesday, October 18
at the The Clubhouse

at The Meadows
(Address is at

bottom of page)

Join Us!
Everyone is welcome!

BOARD MEETING
 6:30 PM

REGULAR MEETING
 7:OO PM

Meetings are held on the
third Tuesday of each month,

alternating between  the
Adorni Center in Eureka
1011 Waterfront Drive,

 in odd numbered months
and at The Clubhouse at

The Meadows,
2520-90 Hubbard Lane, Eureka

in even numbered months.
No meeting in December.

Beverly

I was thrilled to see that over half of our membership turned out to
celebrate at our annual dinner, this year at the Chapala Restaurant
in Old Town. This is a time for us to get together to celebrate our
accomplishments without having to conduct any business. We en-
joyed good food and great company. Thank you gifts were given to
those who have chaired events over the last year. (Sandra is still on
the road,so hers will be mailed.) Thanks to all of our event chairs:
Emily, Sara, Cathy and Sandra for taking on these important du-
ties. We can’t put on shows, trials or tests without you!
Nominations for officers and board members will close at our Octo-
ber meeting. The election then takes place, without scandal or acri-
mony, at our November election. Your nominating committee of Jill
Otto, Cathy Wright and Emily Dalton has come up with the follow-
ing slate for your consideration. Additional nominations can be
made at the November meeting.

President  Emily Dalton
Vice President Jill Otto
Secretary  Kris Smith
Treasurer  Susan Hartman Dean
Board Members Sara Borok
   Deb St. Myers
   Debbie Tull

A hardy thank you to those who will continue to lead our club and
those who are stepping up for the first time.
It’s not too early to send in your membership dues.
Each year we lose a few members who forget
to send in their dues. You can deliver your
dues payment at a meeting or mail to our
PO Box 6808, Eureka, 95502.
Dues are $15/year.
See you at the Clubhouse at the Meadows
in Myrtletown on October 18.
Don’t forget to drive past the actual clubhouse
before your select a parking place.
Be there or be square!!
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Have you heard?

From Patty and Nick Mendes:

“Roo” is now GCH Falling Branch Golden Dream!
At the Idaho Capital City KC and the Lizard Butte KC club shows
in Boise, ID  this month- Roo was BOB three out of four days
and Select one day

From Beverly Morgan Lewis:

Love my gift!!!!

From Emily Dalton:

Bella qualified in JWW, Standard and Fast with 2
first place finishes and 1 3rd place at the
Samoyed Club show in Albany
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Have you heard?

From Nona Molaison:

On Sunday at the Two Cities KC show, “Iron Man” -
Jo-Na-Da’s Iron Man - went BOB over specials from
the BBE class for a 4 point major!
A lucky boy - we got to the show and realized that we
had left him at home…a wonderful friend dropped
everything and delivered him to us in time to show.

Also - we have puppies!
Born in Texas to
GCH Fiore Lorenc Gimme Gumbo At Peeks Bayou x Jo-Na-Da's Gypsy D'Torino .
I was able to fly down and help whelp the litter. Three girls and one boy. We are very pleased.

From Tina Moulton:

At the Two Cities KC Club show on 9/24
in Yuba City, little “Bisous” - Jo-Na-Da’s Black Cat Kisses at Rovente
went Winners Bitch for 2 points and “Raya” - Rovente’s Ray of Light at Jo-Na-Da
was BOB for 4GC points towards her bronze GC.  Pics are from the LCKC show.
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From Sandra Gould:

Tippet had a wonderful time at Performance Scent Dog nosework
trial in Soldotna Alaska in September.
He earned a title (PSD-ND) in Distance class and a second place
(dog must seek and identify odor while working at a distance
from handler)
He earned second leg in containers class
He earned second leg in exterior class, with a second place
He earned second leg in buildings with a third place
He earned two legs in speed class earlier in 2016.

Have you heard?

From MaryAnn Wik:

Baron whom I co-own with Cheri Sillers, and Tia Romanoff won his first 3 point major at his
first show in Prescott Arizona..  and a week later got one more point …
Here is a cute quote from Tia (former Jr Handler), "Baron won his class, and best dog in Papillons,
and then also best of winners and best of breed!!! He got four ribbons today and an awesome purple
and yellow sided bed that's now in his cage.
We had to go in the toy group winners ring as well! We got a 3 point major."

I made a hard decision but decided to do what was best
for Baron and sent Baron to live with Cheri and Tia
because Cheri is working with Tia and her younger
sisters as Junior Handlers.
Tia has now aged beyond the Junior handler stage and
is doing a wonderful job with Baron
showing him as a handler.  We look forward to more
news on Baron from Cheri and Tia.
Baron is also the son of our European champion
Scooby Dooby Doo Forussi "Nemo".
We are very happy to have Nemo as part of our
AKC program.
As a side note, we have moved to Foresthill, CA
but I am proud to be a member of the
Lost Coast Kennel Club.
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Minutes of the Lost Coast Kennel Club
September 20, 2016, at the Adorni Center, Eureka

BOARD MEETING:  Called to order by President Beverly Morgan Lewis at 6:30 p.m.
Present: Emily Dalton, Susan Dean, Beverly Morgan Lewis, Jill Otto, Kris Smith.
A motion was made but then rescinded regarding gift cards for the chairs of our events.  It was decided that gifts will be decided year
to year based on club finances and current circumstances.
Minutes of the Last Board Meeting:  Approved as published.
Report of the Treasurer:  Susan distributed the Treasurer’s Reports.  Discussion of the differences between this time last year and this
year – hard to compare because expenses come in at different times.  If someone used the club debit card, please let Susan know.
Unfinished Business:

- Arcata Police Dept K9 equipment request:  They had an article in the Times Standard which called our donation the “kick-
off” to their fundraising campaign.  It generated enough donations that they met their goal.

- Event Committee:  There has to be a second hearing because we forgot to swear people in.  It will be telephonic, October 14.
Witness statements are due by October 7.

- Annual Dinner – October 13, Chapala’s, 6 pm.  Tina will do the email and Yahoo group announcements.
- Letter to the HumCo Fairgrounds regarding their use of unsecured rat poison:  no response.
- Farm Store Pet Fair:  This Saturday.  We will need upgraded materials for our booths for next year, such as large photos of

dogs doing different things.
- Nominating Committee:  Beverly will be not be running for another term as President. Cathy reported that, so far, Emily Dal-

ton has agreed to run for President, the rest of the Board and Officers will stay on, and Deb Tull will run for Emily’s Board
position.

New Business:  It’s time to submit an ad and orders for the Mt. Diablo Dog Training Club’s Dog Show Calendar.  Kris confirmed
dates and contact info.

The Board Meeting was adjourned at 7:15p.m.

REGULAR MEETING:  Called to order by President Beverly Morgan Lewis at 7:15 p.m.
Present:  All of the above plus Sara Borok, Michelle Dostal, Chris Irvin, Tina Moulton, Deb St Myers, Deb Tull, Cathy Wright, and
guest Haley Sellers, HSU student, and her service dog, Sierra.
Minutes of the last meeting:  Approved with the following correction: Change “Warrens” to “Cooks”, and “Deb L” to Deb Tull”.
Report of the President: Will cover everything in the Agility Trial debriefing.
Report of the Secretary:  Mail:  Thank-yous from AKC ReUnite (2) , CHF.  Bills, bank statements.
Report of the Treasurer: Same as above.  Discussion of items on the Barn Hunt report.
Report of the Committees:

Ring Practice: Nothing new.
Newsletter:  Nice issue.
Website and Yahoo group:  All caught up; some new members have joined the Yahoo Group.
Membership:  List updated.
B-OB Show:  Discussion of next year:
- Cathy is working on the judging panel for next year and also 2018.  Since most are contracted at least two years out, it is a

challenge finding them for next year.
- MSAC to offer FSS (Foundation Stock Open Show) on two days, 4-6 Month Puppy on one day, NOHS on two days,

and PeeWee Handlers on one day.
- Need someone to be the judge liaison – the communication after they get their contracts – Emily will help.
- Raffle donor thank-yous  still need to go out.

      Agility Trial:  Debriefing:
 - Input:  People liked the judges.  Discussion of the Event Committee action – the preliminary investigation showed there
              were no grounds for a hearing.  Discussion of the trial secretary.  There were some complaints, but we will stay with the
 current one, as it would be too disruptive to change.

- Dates:  We have always done Saturday, Sunday, and Monday, with a match on Friday, in order to fit in with a trial which no
longer exists.  Beverly took a Facebook poll to see if people would prefer that, or Thursday through Sunday, but it was not
definitive, except people want four days of trials. MSAC to look into the possibility of Thursday (July 20) for set-up and
match, trials on Friday through Sunday (July 21-24).  Discussion of where the garbage bins are at the show.

- Finances:  Porta potties have gone up in price.  Susan will make sure RV fees were paid.  Looks like around $5K profit.
- The collapsible chute has been suspended for safely reasons.
- MSAC to donate $200 to the Ferndale Soccer Program.
- Beverly said how proud she is of our agility trials and how the club members support them.

      Barn Hunt:  Everything went well.  The day after, the grounds looked good and clean. We paid a lot for labor, but they were
 necessary.  Rice straw is lighter.  The Barn Hut Secretary contract says they provide everything; they should provide more
 labor.
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      January Obedience Trials and Barn Hunt:
 Sara needs one more obedience judge, and the panel is due tomorrow.  The Barn Hunt contract is done, with Redwood
 Ratters.  Important to cross reference with the Ob/Rally premium.
Election of New Members:  No new applications.
Unfinished Business:

- APD K9 Request:  They have met their goal.
- Event Committee: Same as above.
- Rat Poison letter to the Fairgrounds:  No response.  We will have to make sure we ask them to remove poison before the

shows next year.
- Annual Dinner:  Chapala’s in Old Town Eureka, October 13, 6 pm.
- The Farm Store Pet Fair will be September 24.  8:45 – 9 for set up.
- Nominating committee:  Tentative Slate:  President, Emily Dalton; Vice-President, Jill Otto; Secretary, Kris Smith; Treasur-

er, Susan Dean; Board Members, Sara Borok, Deb St Myers, Deb Tull. There is still one more month to put it together.
New Business:

- Mt. Diablo Dog Training club Dog Show Calendars – we will submit an ad and order 10 calendars again this year.
- Possible presentations for meetings – Redwood Coast Village, a program for aging in place, a representative could come and

tell us how our members could help with pet care (Chris Irvin).  The Dog CPR group to which we donated money for a dum-
my would like to come and do a demonstration (Jill Otto).

Announcements:  Cathy wants to get together to practice nosework.  She will post on the Yahoo Group.

The regular meeting was adjourned at 9:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Kris Smith, LCKC Secretary


